
BOOSTERS MINUTES 
December 7, 2020 

Virtual 

 
Meeting was called to order by Ms. Spitz at 6:00 pm.   
Those in attendance were Ms. Spitz, Ms. Kelso, Ms. Raeburn, Mr. Ennis, Ms. Porreco, Ms. Nygren, Ms. 
Babcock, Ms. Baker, Ms. Lilyblade, Ms. Vierra, and Ms. Leahy. Ms. Kelso made a motion to approve the 
November agenda. Ms. Raeburn seconded the motion that was approved unanimously. Mr. Ennis made 
a motion to approve the October minutes with mention that NJHS is now part of JH Community Service 
Club.  Ms. Kelso seconded the motion that was approved unanimously. 
 
GENERAL CLUBS/ACTIVITIES REPORT:  
Ms. Porreco reported that NJHS, JuCo, and Builders Club have merged for the year. Ms. Babcock 
reported that they are meeting weekly and are already participating in an art contest, Kahoot challenges, 
and a riddle contest. SLAB is hosting a virtual craft and StuCo is hosting a 12 Days of Christmas contest. 
 
Ms. Porreco stated that there will be a meeting in January or early February with Ms. Grantham and Ms. 
Leoni to discuss graduation plans for the class of ’21. The school is asking Boosters to contribute 
$2,000.00 to the purchase of custom yard signs for each senior. Voting for the sign contribution was 
tabled until budget availability can be verified with Ms. Brink. 
 
SCHOOL BOARD:   
Mr. Ennis reported that the school had been moved to 100% remote to keep everyone safe. He stated 
that he had been given the name of an individual to possibly volunteer for Treasurer and would be 
reaching out to that person and forwarding contact information. Ms. Spitz stated that Ms. Brink does a lot 
that is above and beyond the Treasurer responsibilities and wanted to look at dividing some of those 
duties. 
 
TREASURER REPORT:  
Ms. Brink was excused from meeting due to illness. Nothing to report. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   
Ms. Spitz stated that all official Boosters emails will be switching to @jajags.com. Currently the only 
Boosters email are “Boosters” and “Boostersmoney”. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 Scrip – Ms. Nygren reported that there are new specials through December. 

 Concessions - Nothing to report 

 Hospitality - Ms. Vierra reported the Junior class provided a food truck for lunch, snacks, and a 
thank you video. Ms. Beck is spearheading the 10th graders in January, Ms. Nygren volunteered 
herself and Ms. Baker to lead the 8th graders staff appreciation. 

 Spirit Gear - Ms. Spitz reported that there were only 7 orders for our November store totaling 20 
items. We need to do a better job advertising. It was determined that the next store needs to 
coincide with offer letters sent at the end of January. Ms. Spitz suggested that a “Boosters Blast” 
be sent to new families. 

 



 After Prom - Ms. Kelso reported that printers have been purchased and Ms. Vierra offered to 
store the printers. Ms. Kelso and Ms. Spitz are now looking for small TVs or possibly monitors. 
Ms. Spitz explained what the senior gives 

 Booster Bus - Ms. Babcock reported the bus had its yearly service and is being stored at the 
Jeffco bus yard until further notice. 

 Scholarship – An announcement will be made in April. 

 Gatorade/Vending Machine - Nothing to report 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
Ms. Raeburn shared the new Boosters website template. Ms. Spitz suggested that we list all clubs, 
organizations, and sports that Boosters supports. Ms. Nygren suggested that Boosters needed to be 
represented at orientation. Ms. Raeburn will reach out to Ms. Leoni regarding creating a hyperlink/button 
for the Booster webpage. She will cc Ms. Babcock so she can reach out to Ms. Davis regarding logistics. 
 
Mr. Vierra reported that the JA Foundation had received $3,500.00 for JA Gives Day and was expecting 
another $1,000.00 from another local business. Ms. Nygren reported that her company uses YourCause 
for donations and that JA’s information was difficult to find. The information will be updated. 
  
Next meeting Zoom-February 1st at 6:00 pm   
 
Ms. Spitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Babcock seconded the motion that passed 
unanimously.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:23 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Christy Raeburn 
 
 


